

## The Dashpot

October

re don't want Summer to end uet) 20



This is the month where our MGs are typically put away for the Winter season. Do you store your car in a heated area? Do you start your car every few weeks during winter? Do you use "Bounce" sheets to protect against mice? Do you drain the radiator? Whatever you do, get ready!! Winter is coming!!!!!!

## **September Meeting News:**

The meeting was held at **The Glen** in Stittsville. Among lots of other tid-bits of informative news at the meeting, OMGC folks were reminded about the upcoming <u>Annual General Meeting in November</u>..... and the need for club members to volunteer for an Executive Committee Portfolio; and a reminder, the <u>OMGC Succession Plan</u>, and the <u>OMGC Executive Portfolio Activities</u> document are online for all to read. [follow this line to read an update since the September meeting]

## Click here to see a whole bunch of pictures from the OMGC Fall Colour Run

With only one exception, this was really a **spectacular** Fall Colour Run. Some time ago, Brian & Sheila Swan volunteered to manage the event, but Brian ended up with some surgery being scheduled to repair his damaged knees - so Dave Graham & Anna and Mike & Bernadette Walker stepped in to carry out the plans. Thanks to all for a great day.

[ the exception item of the day was the obvious lack of food at the Edelweiss Restaurant, and our disappointment has been expressed in a letter to the Edelweiss President and Facebook entries ]

## **Looking Forward:**

October 19:

Monthly meeting at Dunns

November 16:

Annual General Meeting at the Carlingwood
Restaurant

\_\_\_\_\_

December 2:

**OMGC Christmas Party** 

Are you a long time resident of Ottawa??

Click here to see a picture of some cool cars at Lansdowne Park circa 1954.

Do you know any of these people? Are you one of these people?

Although this club doesn't have too many rules & regulations, we do have assets (beyond a modest bank account); click here to review and learn about the club assets and items.

Here are pictures from the September 23 Tech Session at Julia Forety's garage.

Assessment, Start-Up and Trouble-Shooting Session on 1974 MGB

There was lots of technical expertise and lots of very interested folks at this tech gathering. A great day (except we didn't get the car to start), and we enjoyed the learning process (as we always do). MGs seem to have a way with people, eh? And I have it on good authority, the '74 did start at the September 30 follow-up session.

> Here is some update information about Executive Portfolio candidates:

TRELLI

Improving Dashboard Illumination With LEDs
Click here to read a great technical experience
authored by club member Barry Winch

Responses to the recent request for volunteers to fill Executive Portfolio positions have been received. Still need: **Treasurer** and **Director-at-Large**. Now is your chance to help OMGC continue successful operations/

What is the Pirelli Tire Company doing these days??

(thanks to club member Bruce Hygh for this news item) Click here to find out!

Click here to read about the new MG Concept Vehicle



<-- it's not this vehicle

The next Regular Monthly Meeting of the Ottawa MG Club is Thursday, October 19th

at Dunn's Restaurant (Bank Street South, Ottawa)